
COUNCIL NEWS 

NEW COUNCIL ELECTED 
Congratulations to the following 
candidates who have been 
provisionally elected to Council for 
the 2022-26 period:  
Jo-Anne Quigley, Isaac Taylor, 
Brett Howell, Peter Mitchell, Steve 
Woolley, Margie Fahy and Neville 
Trezise.  
Elected Members will determine 
the Mayor and Deputy Mayor 
positions at their first Council 
meeting on November 25.  

AUSTRALIA DAY AWARDS 
Nominations are invited for the 
following awards to recognise the 
contribution of individuals, events, 
organisations and businesses to 
our community in the past year. 
• Citizen of the Year                     
• Young Citizen of the Year 
• Community Event or 

Community Organisation of 
the Year 

• Business of the Year 
• Employee of the Year 

Nominations close at 5pm, 
Friday, December 2, 2022. 
Award recipients will be 
recognised at the District Council 
of Lower Eyre Peninsula Australia 
Day breakfast & presentations in 
Cummins on January 26, 2023. 
Criteria and nomination forms are 
available on Council’s website or 
by visiting one of the offices.  
Contact Council’s Executive 
Assistant on 8676 0400 or 
mail@dclep.sa.gov.au during 
business hours for further 
information. 

Community Grants open! 
Applications are open for a share 
in $52,000 in council grant funding 
across three categories for 
individuals, community and 
sporting groups. 
The Community Project Grant 
aims to assist local, not-for-profit 

groups to improve community 
infrastructure. 
The Community Halls Support 
Program aims to assist 
community groups maintain or 
upgrade their hall. 
The Individual – Educational and 
Cultural Grant aims to assist local 
people access academic, music, 
art or cultural events or activities 
at a State, National or 
International level. 
Applications close at 12pm, 
Friday, December 16, 2022. 
Download the application forms 
on Council’s website.  

Fishery Bay boardwalk finished 
Fishery Bay Boardwalk is now 
complete and it is an impressive 
structure! Well done to all 
involved, from planning to 
execution 
Temporary closure 
Fishery Bay campground will be 
closed from November 7-21 while 
Council undertakes upgrades to 
the area. 
No campground bookings will be 
taken for that time.  
Beach access will remain open 
but please note there will be heavy 
machinery working in the area. 

Changes for Coffin Bay 
Caravan Park 
Coffin Bay Caravan Park will 
welcome this summer as a 
Discovery Holiday Park, following 
the G’day Group’s acquisition of 
the property. 
The property will now be known as 
Discovery Parks – Coffin Bay. 
Chief Executive Officer of the 
G’day Group, Grant Wilckens, 
said the family-owned property is 
a stunning location.  
The Coffin Bay Caravan Park sits 
upon land managed the District 

Council of the Lower Eyre 
Peninsula with Discovery Holiday 
Parks to take over the lease for 
the land. 

Employment opportunity  
Applications are invited for two 
Works Administration Officers to 
work in a job share position within 
the Cummins Council office. Each 
working 22 hours per fortnight (2 
days per week, 9am-3pm). 
The successful applicant will have 
the following experience and 
skills: 
Required: 
• Customer service experience 
• A high level of written and 

verbal communication skills 
• Proficiency utilising Microsoft 

Office and computer programs 
• Demonstrated initiative and the 

skills to remain motivated and 
on task when working alone 

• Able to manage competing 
priorities 

• Experience within team 
environment. 

Desirable: 
• Previous experience in an 

office environment 
• The ability  to  provide  

coverage  to  other  roles  within  
Council  will  be advantageous 

Applications can be forwarded to: 
applications@dclep.sa.gov.au by 
5pm, Friday, December 2. 

Reminder – dogs on leashes 
A reminder that dogs need to be 
on a lead when in the following 
locations: 
• Railway Triangle Reserve, 

Cummins.  
• Playground, Louth Bay  
• Camping Ground, Louth Bay  
• Caravan Park, Farm Beach 
• Dorward Reserve, North Shields 
• Playground, Tulka 
• Stan Morgan Reserve, Coffin 

Bay  
• Town Centre Foreshore Area, 

Coffin Bay 
• North Shields Beach Lions Park 

(North Shore) 
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Campground bookings 
Campground bookings for areas 
location within Lower Eyre Council 
are now completed through the 
Eyre Peninsula website: 
www.eyrepeninsula.com/camping

COMMUNITY NEWS 

BreastScreen SA visit 
The BreastScreen SA mobile 
screening unit will be in Port 
Lincoln until late January. The 
service provides free screening 
mammograms for women aged 
50-74 years without breast 
symptoms. Please phone 13 20 
50 to make an appointment.  

Free Employer Workshop 
ReturnToWorkSA will hold a one-
day workshop for employers in 
Port Lincoln on Tuesday.    
Join ReturnToWorkSA and special 
guest Wellbeing SA for the free, 
event on November 22 at the Port 
Lincoln Hotel. This workshop will 
provide participants with the skills 
and resources to: 
• Build effective relationships 

when managing recovery and 
return to work to improve 
outcomes 

• Manage musculoskeletal injuries 
• Develop a workplace wellbeing 

program that focuses on physical 
and psychological health 

Return to work Coordinators, HR 
and Safety professionals are 
encouraged to attend, as well as 
business owners keen to gain a 
better understanding of recovery 
and return to work and how to 
better support the wellbeing of 
staff. For more information visit 
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/f
ace-to-face-return-to-work-in-the-
regions-port-lincoln-tickets-
453704070087


